




  

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

  
  
   

  

• The design of the school should promote community 
integration and include spaces for  learning, socializing, 
reflection and gathering of students, faculty &amp; staff, and 
community members. 

• The design of instructional and administrative spaces 
should encourage collaboration between students, staff, and 
community members. 

More detailed information will be available on our website 
www.wsdschools.org by clicking the Parent/Community tab on 
the homepage and monthly updates in the District Newsletter 
will continue.  Also, please feel free to contact me directly at 
smcmannon@wsdschools.org or 383-6000.  Thank you for 
working with WSD to benefit our students! 

The Adolescent Brain Cognitive Development (ABCD) 
Study will enroll 10,000+ healthy children and follow them 
from ages 9 to 10 into early adulthood to understand how 
children’s experiences affect brain development and other 
aspects of their lives—including academic achievement, 
social development, and behavioral and overall health. 

Who can participate? 
ABCD Study sites span the continental U.S. and Hawaii, 

ensuring that results will be relevant to people across races, 
ethnicities, genders, education and income levels, and living 
environments. 

Qualified participants will be: 
• Age 9-10 
• Male or female 
• In good health 

In the study, your child will: 
• receive a brain MRI 
• earn up to $70 for each annual visit 
• Parents earn up to $150 for surveys, interviews. 

What will study participants do? 
The ABCD Study begins with 1-2 visits in the first year. 

During these visits, you and your child will be asked to 
complete interviews and questionnaires. 

In addition, your child will be asked to: 
• Play games and puzzles and complete computer tasks
 
• Undergo safe, non-invasive brain imaging
 
• Give biosamples (such as saliva)
 
Some of these assessments will be repeated each year, with 


brain imaging occurring every other year. 
Interested? Call (802) 847-4562 • Email: ABCD@uvm.edu 

• www.ABCDstudy.org 

Parents & Youth 
for Change 
By Zoe Morris 

Happy April! On March 30th, the 
Winooski Winter Transportation 
Pilot wrapped up, followed by a 
celebration for all the folks involved; 
parents, students, volunteers and 
PYC staff. Volunteers enriched 
the mornings for students with 
activities such as reading and arts 
and crafts, as they waited to take the 
bus at the O’Brien Community Center. Thank you to the fantastic 
volunteers who helped an average of 180 students every day 
arrive to school on time and ready to learn. 

Students Neesha Monger and Elli Nahimana of Winooski have 
documented the Transportation Pilot program, with the support 
of teacher Lindsey Cox, for their Proficiency Based Graduation 
project. They will be presenting their project to the Winooski 
School Board. Congratulations to both of them for their hard and 
thoughtful work. 

Parents and Youth for Change wants to hear from you this 
spring! You are the center of our work. If you would like to bring 
your energy, concerns, or thoughts to one of our upcoming 
meetings please reach out to our organizer Zoe Morris at 
zmorrispyc@gmail.com. Zoe is available every Thursday from 
6:00 to 8:00pm.  Give her a call at 978-335-9396 or swing by our 
office at 294 North Winooski Ave., Burlington, VT 05401. 

Community meetings take place every second Friday of the 
month at 6:00pm. Please reach out if you would like to attend, we 
would love to have you join us. Happy Spring! 

VT Foodbank Dates for 
2017-18 School Year 

For the 5th year, the Winooski School District is partnering 
with the Vermont Foodbank to host Veggie VanGo onsite, 
providing fresh produce and food directly to our school 
community. 

On the FIRST and THIRD Friday of each month of the school 
year*, the program distributes produce on school grounds, 
thereby providing a more accessible source of fresh food to our 
community. 

PLEASE NOTE: Starting in the 2017-18 school year, only 
students will be allowed in line for produce from 8:45am – 
9:30am. Family members who are not attending school will be 
allowed in line starting at 9:30am. The truck will pack up at 
10:00am. 

Here are the dates (all Friday mornings) that Vermont 
Foodbank trucks will be on site distributing produce from 
8:45am – 10:00am in 2018: 

• April 6 and April 20 
• May 4 and May 18 
• June 1 
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C I T Y  A N D  S C H O O L  A N N O U N C E M E N T S 
  

Election Results 
By Carol Barrett, City Clerk 

For Mayor: 
To elect a Mayor 

for a term of three (3) 
years. 

Seth Leonard: 851 

For Councilors: 
To elect two (2) City Councilors for a 

term of two (2) years each. 
Kristine Lott: 607 
Hal Colston: 537 
Ebony Nyoni: 347 

For Water Commissioner: 
Jonathan Stockbridge: 805 

Article Three: City Budget 
Shall the voters of the City of 

Winooski approve the budget for the 
Fiscal Year for 2019 in the amount of 
Six Million, Six Hundred Ninety-Seven 
Thousand, Nine Hundred Eighty-
Eight Dollars and Seventy-Seven Cents 
($6,697,988.77)?  The amount to be raised 
from property taxes is Five Million, Three 
Hundred Eighty Thousand, Five Hundred 
Twenty-Nine Dollars and Thirteen Cents 
($5,380,529.13)? 

Yes: 701 
No: 232 

Article Four: 
Shall the City Council be authorized to 

apply for and accept funds from sources 
other than property taxation, and to 
expend the same for the benefit of the 
City in addition to sums for which budget 
appropriation has been made? (Approval 
of this article will not impact property 
taxes.) 

Yes: 854 
No: 80 

Article Five:  Bond Vote 
Shall general obligation bonds of the 

City of Winooski in an amount not to 
exceed One Million, Four Hundred and 
Fifty Thousand Dollars ($1,450,000) 
be issued for planning, design, and 
construction of capital improvements 
to the City’s wastewater treatment plant, 
including a new headworks structure 
housing a mechanical screen and grit 

removal system and a garage building, 
at a total estimated cost of $1,450,000? 
Of this funding One Million, Two 
Hundred Thousand Dollars ($1,200,000) 
is expected to be eligible for funding 
from the State Revolving Loan Fund 
for the new headworks improvements. 
Repayment is intended to come from the 
enterprise fund, subject to any reduction 
for applicable state and federal grants-in­
aid and any applicable general funds. 

Yes: 823
 
No: 110
 

Article Six: 
Shall the City of Winooski enter into 

an agreement for the formation of a 
union municipal district to be known 
as the Chittenden County Public Safety 
Authority, for the purpose of providing 
regional emergency dispatch? 

Yes: 638
 
No: 234
 

For School Trustee: 
Two Year Term 

Tori Cleiland: 542
 
Alexander Yin: 192
 
Three Year Term
 
Alexander Yin: 226
 

Voting Statistics: 
• Total Voters on Checklist: 4884 
• Total voted: 952 
• Percentage Voted: 19.49% 

Time to get licenses for four-legged friends 
Dog Licenses expire on or before April 1, 2018. The Clerk’s Office needs to have a 

current rabies certificate on file. 

Fees before April 1, 2018 
• Neutered Male $13.00 • Spayed Female $13.00 
• Male $17.00 • Female $17.00 

Fees after April 1, 2018 
• Neutered Male $15.00 • Spayed Female $15.00 
• Male $21.00 • Female  $21.00 

If you have any questions, send an email to cjbarrett@winooskivt.org or call 802­
655-6410. 

Winooski School 
District has HEART 
By Tori Cleiland 

Come learn what that means and 
provide feedback by chatting with school 
board members at Scout and Co. (1 East 
Allen Street, at the top of the roundabout) 
at the following times: 

• April 14 (8:30 am to 11:00 am) 

• May 19 (2:00 pm to 5:00 pm) 

• June 9 (8:30 am to 11:00 am) 

If you are willing to host a community 
conversation (i.e., you host 8 to 10 people 
in your home and we help facilitate the 
conversation) please contact Tori Cleiland 
(tcleiland@wsdschools.org) or Dr. Alex 
Yin (ayin@wsdschools.org) for more 
information. 
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J F K  E L E M E N T A R Y  S C H O O L  N E W S 
  

April News from JFK Elementary 
By Sara Raabe, Principal 

Congratulations to second grade 
teacher Andy Schlatter for raising the 
most money for the Big Change Roundup. 
Andy wore the T-Rex outfit at school 
today as a reward for winning. Andy went 
to classes, participated in middle school 
band, tried to jump rope, and brought 
the coins to the bank to be changed into 
dollar bills. JFK raised a total of $1655.81 
for the Vermont Children’s Hospital! 

Students and staff were on vacation 
from February 23rd to March 2nd. The 
teachers came back to school on Monday, 
March 5th. All of the teachers had time 
to work on their Project Based Learning 
(PBL) units. Each grade level is doing 

two PBL projects this year and are doing 
amazing work. In the afternoon on the 
5th, Outright Vermont came to do a 
training with the teachers around gender 
and allyship. This fantastic professional 
development was an opportunity for the 
teachers to talk about ways to support all 
of our students. 

On April 20th, the PTO will be 
hosting the 4th annual Celebrating 
Winooski Talent Show. This is a 
wonderful community event, and 
the students have a fantastic time 
participating in it. The Talent Show is 
open  to all community members, so 
come out and enjoy the show! 
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First Grade Reading and Writing 
by Nan Johnson 

Students learn about fiction and nonfiction in first grade. 
Our nonfiction reading and writing unit was a big hit! Readers 
loved examining books about a variety of topics from weather to 
animals. Students learn to gather information from all sources on 
the page. Authors use photographs, diagrams, labels, maps, and 
more to help get the information to the reader. And the best part 
of reading nonfiction books is discussing them with friends! Miss 
Johnson’s class shared some of their favorite nonfiction books 
with Miss Bushey’s kindergarten class. 

Writing nonfiction teaching books is exciting too! Students 
wrote books to teach about Somali words, all kinds of sports, 
Nepal, gymnastics, and all sorts of animals. After working for 
several weeks on writing teaching books and adding features 
to help teach information, Miss Johnson’s class invited Mrs. 
Mouton’s second grade class in and had an author share. 

JFK ELL Newcomers Head to Leddy Ice Arena for First Time  

Ice Skating Experience 
By Elizabeth Wood 

Just in time for the opening of the 
XXIII Olympic Winter Games held in 
Pyeongchang, South Korea, JFK ELL 
newcomers in grades 2-5 took to the 
ice for their very first time. Every year 
students in the newcomer program, many 
of whom have been in the United States 
for less than a year, get a taste of what 
it’s like for those Olympic athletes when 
they take a field trip to the Leddy Park Ice 
Arena in Burlington. 

To get excited for their trip and its 
connection to the Olympics, students 
were shown videos of some figure 
skating, speed skating, and ice hockey 
competitions from previous Olympic 
games. Then students learned important 

vocabulary for their day rinkside- skates, 
blades, sharp, helmet, etc. Upon arrival, 
the staff at the arena taught students 
first and foremost about safety- helmets 
on, safe distance from each other, and 
hold on to the milk crates for balance as 
needed. 

This year’s students were anything but 
timid, and despite their inexperience, held 
nothing back- some of them careening 
across the ice at full speed! Though some 
may have spent more time horizontal on 
the ice than standing up, afterward there 
were smiles all around. Who knows- 
maybe one of these students will compete 
on Olympic ice one day. Letting go 

Learning to skate 
Skating like a pro 
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M I D D L E / H I G H  S C H O O L  H I G H L I G H T S 
  

“Shine” 
By Leon Wheeler, Co-Principal 

On February 14th a 19 year old entered 
Marjory Stoneman Douglas (MSD) HS 
in Parkland, FL and killed 17 students 
and staff. But unlike previous school 
shootings, following this terrible tragedy 
the students of Parkland stood up and 
shouted out for the entire world to hear, 
”Enough!” Inspired by their courageous 
stand, youth in schools across the 
country, including here in Winooski, 
organized events to speak out for change 
to laws and policies in order to make our 
schools safe while honoring our rights 
as citizens. As an educator I am inspired 
as students of Winooski, and Parkland, 
and throughout our country, outraged 
over our legislators’ inability to engage in 
authentic and reasonable debate on this 
issue, demand action. 

On February 21st the students of MSD 
High School’s Drama Club performed 
before a national audience a song they 
wrote following this horrific event: 
“Shine.” Here are their words. 

SHINE 

You, you took my beauty away.
 
You tore down the walls
 
And opened up all the gates.
 

You, you’ve ruined this town
 
You burned all of the bridges
 
Then you slowly let us drown.
 

[Refrain] 

We’re, we’re gonna stand tall 
Gonna raise up our voices 
So we’ll never, never fall 

We’re done with all your little games 
We’re tired of hearing that 
We’re too young to ever make a 
   change. 

[Refrain] 

We can hug a little tighter 
We can love a little more 
Laugh a little harder 
We can stand up and roar 
If we all come together 
It will be all right 
Stand up for one another 
And we’ll never give up the fight 

We refuse to be ignored by those who 
    will not listen 
There are so many thinks you can do to
    become involved 
Reach out to your Congressman. Mail, call
    or Tweet 
The smallest of words can make the biggest 
    difference 
Be the voice for those who don’t have one. 
Together we have the power to change the 
    world around us. 

But you’re not gonna knock us down 
We’ll get back up again 
You may have hurt us 
But I promise we are stronger and 
We’re not gonna let you win 
We’re putting up a fight 
You may have brought the dark 
But together we will shine the light 

We will be something special. 
We will shine! 

As this snowy winter gives way to 
spring, I am hopeful that the seeds 
planted by the students of Parkland 
take root and blossom, and our youth 
increasingly find their voice. As they 
study the challenging problems of 
our city, state, nation, and world and 
bring their needs and insights to the 
conversations, maybe we will find 
better solutions…and a new era of civil 
discourse and respect will take root. 

Penguin Plunge Pizza 
Contest Winner 
By Tim Rich 

The advisory who won this year’s 
Penguin Plunge Pizza Contest is Sona 
Iyengar. Sona’s advisory had the largest 
number of students from one advisory 
participating in this year’s Penguin 
Plunge. 

The Penguin Plunge helps support 
athletes with intellectual disabilities 
compete in Olympic style events. In 
addition, the Plunge supports the 
Winooski Unified Sports program, 
which pairs students with and without 
disabilities to compete in an annual 
statewide bowling and bocce tournament. 
Their motto is “On the field we’re 
teammates, off the field we’re friends.” 

“Thank 
you to the 

Cardboard Teck 
Institute for your 

donation of two pinball 
machines to the 

6th grade 
team!” 
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Vermont Afterschool and Summer Learning Day 2018 
By Alia Ross, Winooski Middle School 

On February 16, 2018 over 50 students 
from Vermont got together at the 
Vermont State House to present the 
Vermont Youth Declaration of Rights to 
Vermont legislators. This Declaration was 
the result of the Youth Summit that was 
held in October 2017, where Vermont 
youth came together to create the 
Declaration of Rights. The Declaration 
included what was most important to the 
students.  During the Afterschool and 
Summer Learning Day on February 16, 
students who had taken part in the Youth 
Rights Summit joined other students to 
talk about what the Youth Declaration 

Eric enjoys visiting the Vermont State 
House 

Alia talks about the first ever Vermont Youth meant to them. When students arrived 
at the State House, they attended a youth Declaration of Rights that she helped create 
voice workshop where they heard from 
Lieutenant Governor Zuckerman, then 
discussed the Youth Declaration of Rights 
and practiced what they would talk to 
legislators about. Afterwards, students 
met with their legislators and told them 
what the Vermont Youth Declaration of 
Rights was, and why it was important to 
them. They told the legislators how the 
Declaration was created and the process 
that it went through to become what it 
is now. The students told the legislators Alia talks to Representative 
which rights spoke to them the most, and Gonzalez about the youth 
why. After speaking with their legislators summit she attended in 
the students all came back together for October 
lunch and had a chance to talk about their 
meeting. Before heading back to their 

Representative Bissonnette meets with Alia and Eric 
about the Vermont Youth Declaration of Rights 

schools, students were able to visit the 
History Museum. 

Representative Gonzalez meets with 
Winooski Middle School Students Eric and 
Alia in the State House cafeteria 

Representative Bissonnette and Representative Gonzalez with middle school students Alia 
and Eric 
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Vermont Reads 
By Lisa H. Italiano, Reading Specialist, 
Winooski Middle School 

Recently 
students from 
Saint Francis 
Xavier School 
and the Winooski 
Middle School 
had a wonderful 
opportunity to 
collaborate on a 
Vermont Reads 
project. 

Under the 
guidance of Saint Francis teachers 
Kathleen Finn and Cathy Richards and 
Winooski reading specialist Lisa Italiano, 
these students spent time reading and 
discussing Jacqueline Woodson’s award 
winning book, Brown Girl Dreaming. 
The students then attended a gathering 
hosted by Physicians Computer Company 
(PCC) at the company’s workplace in 
the Winooski Mill. While there, the 
students recited poems from the book 
and participated in a group discussion 
with employees from PCC and Marathon 
Health. 

Author Jacqueline Woodson is a 
National Book Award winner, Newbery 
Honor winner, and the 2018-2019 
National Ambassador for Young People’s 
Literature. Woodson was raised in South 
Carolina and New York and in Brown Girl 
Dreaming, she shares what it was like to 
grow up as an African American in the 
1960s and 1970s, living with the remnants 
of Jim Crow and her growing awareness 
of the Civil Rights movement. 

This Vermont Reads endeavor was 
supported in part by the Winooski Peace 
Initiative. 

WMHS March Artist of the Month
 
By Jessica Bruce, Visual Arts Teacher 

Congratulations to Wendo Mbilizi as 
Winooski Middle High School’s Artist of 
the Month. Wendo has exhibited High 
School Proficieny in the Visual Arts by 
demonstrating that he can:  analyze, 
interpret, and select a piece of his artistic 
work for presentation using relevant 
criteria. 

[He] can create and refine his artwork 
using learned techniques.  [He] can 
use his artistic style to convey meaning 
through his art work. And, he can apply 
content specific vocabulary to evaluate and 
interpret artistic work. (taken from the 
Visual Arts Proficiency Rubric).Congrats, 
Wendo! Way to go! 

Winooski Students Meet With Governor and 
Legislators on VSAC-Sponsored Trip 
By Bill Clark 

On a day that reached a record-
high 70 degrees, 35 Winooski 
High School students traveled to 
the State House in Montpelier to 
meet with legislators and observe 
business in the House and Senate. 

“It was just a great day,” said 
Heidi McLaughlin, the school’s 
guidance counselor. “We packed 
the balcony in the House 
chamber, and the students learned 
incredible amounts about how 
Vermont works.” 

The students toured the building and heard about the history of the three structures 
that served as homes to the General Assembly. The latest structure was dedicated in 
1859, and displays in the corridors attest to Vermont’s involvement in the Civil War. 

“I loved seeing where the representatives worked,” said junior Ubah Hussan. “And I  
asked Representative Gonzalez how the President affects the government. She told me 
that taxes decreased and fewer immigrants are arriving because of what the President 
has done.” 

“Why are those two carrying signs in front of the State House?” asked sophomore 
Maryam Alchaderchi. Her question opened a discussion about the Bill of Rights and 
how anyone can assemble and petition the government. 

After the tour, which included details about the House and Senate chambers, the 
students met with Governor Phil Scott in the Cedar Creek Room. 

The recent events in Parkland, Florida, and the student demonstrations in Tallahassee 
and Washington, D.C. were on the minds of students and legislators alike. 

“I wanted to know how Mr. Scott feels about gun control,” said sophomore Kai Daud. 
“He told us he was a hunter and believed in owning guns but he said we should expect a 
different position when it comes to school safety. That made me feel better.” 

Students joined the legislators in the State House dining room for lunch, and then 
were introduced to the House membership. Six schools participated in VSAC day at the 
State House, with 85 students attending overall. 
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Legislative Report 
From Representative Clem Bissonnette 

Gun Violence Prevention in Vermont:  
When Jack Sawyer was arrested in Fair 
Haven for plotting a school shooting, we 
learned that Vermont is not immune. 
We learned that even in Vermont, a state 
looked to as a beacon of safety and hope, 
we faced a similar threat against a school. 
Thanks to the hard work of our local and 
state police, the threat was intercepted 
before tragedy could strike. Schools are 
a place of learning, a place to explore 
and grow and experiment. Children 
should not be afraid to go to school and 
parents should not be afraid to put their 
children on a bus. We should have the 
freedom to be safe in our homes, our 
neighborhoods and at work, without 
the constant threat of gun violence 
hanging over our heads. We’ve heard a 
variety of root causes of gun violence: 
irresponsible gun ownerships, mental 
health issues, and destabilized families. 
To make our families, our schools, and 
our communities safer, we need to change 
a few laws…now. That’s why we are 
working hard and taking action to pass 
gun safety laws to prevent gun violence. 
We are working with the Governor and 
the Senate to take swift action. 

Workforce Development:  There is 
a general consensus that Vermont needs 
to do a better job in attracting people 
to the state in order to fill existing and 
anticipated job openings, and to find a 
way to not only recruit them here, but 
to find a way to keep them here. We’re 
looking at legislation proposed by the 
administration to increase our already 
successful first-time home buyer down 
payment assistance program, and to 
create a more sophisticated and savvy 
marketing campaign to entice people 
to relocate here. We are reviewing the 
proposals to ensure the funds are well 
spent, and that there is a quantifiable 
return on the investment. 

Special Education Reforms:  We are 
proud of the work we’ve done over the 
years to make sure students who need 
special forms of education are provided 
with those services. We know, however, 
that it is a huge expense, and that the 
reporting requirements have become 
burdensome. House Education is working 
on a proposal that will provide schools 

with the flexibility to be creative in the 
way they approach special education, the 
professional support to help students, and 
do so with significantly less paperwork. 
We are confident our reforms will result 
in better outcomes with students and 
great savings on special education. 

Tackling Climate Change through 
Efficiency Standards: Last year the 
House passed a bill to protect the 
efficiency standards that exist at the 
federal level but were threatened by 
the Trump Administration and certain 
members of Congress. This year’s 
legislation (H.410) takes a step further 
by adding eighteen new products to 
the State energy efficiency standards. 
In so doing, the State of Vermont joins 
thirteen other states in moving energy 
and water efficiency standards forward 
nationally. Additionally, this bill will 
cut Vermont’s carbon dioxide emissions 
by 33,000 metric tons each year, which 
is the equivalent to the emissions of 
approximately 7,000 passenger cars per 
year. This supports Vermonters and our 
economy by increasing average household 
savings in energy costs by over $660 each 
year. 

We know that climate change is the 
greatest threat to Vermont’s economy 
and to Vermonters’ health and safety. 
We also know we have an opportunity to 
take a measurable step forward that helps 
Vermonters and helps our state address 
emissions. Adopting these efficiency 
standards is a triple win because we lower 
energy use and decrease our carbon 
footprint while saving families and 
businesses money. 

Protecting Health Care From The 
Trump Administration: As part of 
its attempt to dismantle the Affordable 
Care Act, in October 2017, the Trump 
Administration cut off federal funding for 
health insurance Cost Sharing Reductions 
(CSRs). CSRs are federal payments to 

insurance companies used to reduce the 
cost of insurance for families making less 
than 250% of the Federal Poverty Level 
(about $62,000 for a family of 4). CSRs 
reduce deductibles, copayments, & out-
of-pocket maximums for an insurance 
policy. In 2017, approximately 14,000 
Vermonters benefitted from the CSR 
subsidy. 

While Trump ended federal funding 
for CSRs, insurance companies are 
still required to provide the benefit to 
qualifying customers. Vermont created 
Silver Loading plans, a workaround to 
the Executive Order, in place in 37 other 
states. Silver Loading replaces the CSR 
funding by inflating a different federal 
subsidy used to subsidize middle and 
low-income families. 

The 2019 Budget: Every year, we 
strive to craft a budget that supports a 
healthy economy, strong families and 
gives communities the resources they 
need to thrive, now and in the future. 
Over the last several years, we have 
adopted changes that have allowed us 
to focus on smart budgeting - including 
reserving revenue that will help us 
weather the uncertainty in DC - so that 
we can continue to make the kind of 
investments that give Vermont’s working 
families a fair shot. 

Halfway through the budget year, 
we were able to expand our investment 
in our most vulnerable by providing 
ongoing funding for local communities 
for outreach and to combat homelessness. 
We helped by providing support with the 
help of local communities for outreach 
services. The success of this kind of 
investment has been piloted successfully 
and should be expanded, because we 
know this kind of investment saves real 
money, which allows us to invest in other 
promising or proven services. 

Appropriations does not make policy, 
but they try to find the funds for the 
promising policy that is passed to us 
every year. Smart budgeting, results-based 
accountability and innovative programs 
are the result of a team effort. 

For additional information on bills or 
actions taken by the House or Senate or 
standing committee please visit: www.leg. 
state.vt.us. 
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Winooski Girl Scouts Troop Update 
By Amy Lothrop 

Thank you to everyone for 
helping our Girl Scouts during this 
cookie season. We have been door 
to door and at booths. Our season 
was very successful with nearly 
#7,800 boxes sold. We appreciate 
the hospitality from Tradewinds, 
Gadue’s Dry Cleaning, Vermont 
Bagel Company, UVM Davis 
Center, University Mall, Dunkin 
Donuts and Redstone Property. We were able to host booths 
successfully at each location. 

Cookies are only one part of what a girl can do. Learning 
business skills are fundamental and vital to her long term 
success. When you buy a box of cookies, you help her learn 
the skills of business ethics, customer service, goal setting, 
money management and decision making. We have used cookie 
proceeds to send a girl to school for a year, make cards for 
veterans and Meals on Wheels recipients. Those funds helped 13 
Girl Scouts earn their Bronze Award, the 3rd highest honor in 
Girl Scouting. We will be using these funds to go camping, ice 
skating, Get Air, Seacoast Science Center, Harlem Globetrotters 
and hiking. Our Cadettes (6-8th grade) are actively saving for a 
service trip to Costa Rica. 

If you bought a box of cookies anywhere in VT or NH, you 
supported all Girl Scouts of the Green and White Mountains. 
All the money stays local after we pay the baker. You have 
helped us to maintain our summer camps, develop badges, offer 
programming and so much more. 

Girls can be scouts from Kindergarten all the way through 
to 12th grade when they transition to being adult scouts. We 
welcome all girls from K-12 who are interested in Girl Scouting. 
Our mission is to build girls of courage, confidence and character 
who make the world a better place. If you’d like to be a part of it 
all, please contact Amy Snow Lothrop at AmyLothrop@Comcast. 
net or (802) 373-7288 mobile. THANK YOU! 
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Partnership for Prevention Update 
By Jackie Hoy, Communications Coordinator 

Community Dinner – April 18 
Spring is here, and it’s a great 

time to get out and meet community 
members over a delicious meal. 
Please join us and the Winooski 
Family Center to see some wonderful 
preschoolers’ art at our next dinner. 
For a free meal and a fun art show, come join us! 

Where: O’Brien Community Center 
When: Wednesday, April 18 
Time: 6:00 to 7:30 PM 

Highlights from the Winooski Partnership 
for Prevention 

The Winooski Partnership for Prevention works to prevent 
substance abuse by educating and empowering Winooski. Thank 
you to everyone who helps make our work possible; we’re looking 
forward to meaningful collaborations this year to help us give 
kids a healthy foundation to begin their futures. We would like to 
share with you what we’ve been up to lately: 

Above the Influence 
The Winooski Above the Influence group has been having a 

fun and productive session. One meeting in February, ATI kids 
learned about how savvy tobacco and alcohol companies can 
be with their advertisements to make their products seem fun. 
Students learned about how e-cigarettes are marketed as the 
attractive and healthier alternative to traditional cigarettes. When 
asked how they can make positive change in their community, 
one member said that if there were less products available, then 
“less people would be smoking, and we could change people’s 
perspective.” 

Prevention Day at the Statehouse 
We were excited to participate in Prevention Day this year 

to help advocate for state-level funding for prevention, and 
also to recognize the hard work of local community prevention 
champions. We were able to see a presentation, “The Risks of 
Marijuana,” we met with the Lt. Governor, took a tour of the 
statehouse, and attended the news conference. We look forward 
to advocating for prevention in the future! 

Smoke-Free Housing Summit 
We had a successful turnout of property managers and 

landlords at the smoke-free housing summit hosted by the 
Chittenden County and Franklin Grand Isle coalitions. The 
summit was a great opportunity to provide resources and advice 
on creating a new tobacco-free policy, or working with an 
existing one. The panel included property managers who have 
experience with tobacco-free policies, a tobacco and health 
specialist, and a legal expert. 

We were grateful to host the event in the space at Community 
College of Vermont in Winooski, thank you CCV for providing 
the space, and thanks to all who participated! 

2018 Winooski Police Dept. 
Community Survey 

The Winooski Police 
Department needs your 
help. Please take a brief 
moment and fill out our 
2018 WPD Community 
Survey. This questionnaire 
is part of an ongoing effort 
to solicit feedback regarding 
police services in an effort to help us develop our strategic 
plan and provide the best police services for the residents of 
Winooski. Your responses are completely anonymous – feel free 
to reach out with any questions. 

Go to www.winooskivt.org/2018-winooski-police-dept­
community-survey to respond. 

Questions regarding this survey can be directed to 
Rick Hebert, Chief of Police: rhebert@winooskipolice.com, or 
call 802 655 0221. 

Join the Winooski 

Front Porch Forum
 

It’s a free and easy 
online way to get on the 
local grapevine, connect 
with neighbors, and build 
community. You can post 
and read about block 
parties, neighborhood 
watches, lost dogs, plumber recommendations, helping neighbors 
in need, free furniture, and all kinds of good stuff. Check it out at 
www.frontporchforum.com. 
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